
   
 
 
To All CNCR Clubs and Coaches; 
 
The Region listened to the feedback from the first competition of the season and has 
made some adjustments to the Karelo registration form.   
 

1. The first change we made was to take out the planned program sheets from the 
registration forms.  The skater now has to fax or email the planned program sheet 
to the host club no later than a week before the competition. 
 

2. The second change was to the number of events you can register for at one time.  
There are now 3 Loc tabs – LOC 1, LOC 2, LOC 3.  They each have all the LOC 
events listed, so now a skater can register in 4 events at one time 1 STARSkate 
& 3 LOCs.  Should not have to go back and re-enter the skater.  Have requested 
for there to be 2 STARSkates as well.   
 

3. The third change is how to register for Team Maneuvers.  Individual registrations 
were not working and teams were not made.  Now the parent is to pay the Club for 
the event and the Club is to register the Teams.  This way there is only 1 entry per 
team and the team would be guaranteed to be full.  The Club would make a Karelo 
account and a board member would use their credit card to pay for the event and 
the Club would pay that board member for the event.  There would be no $7.00 fee 
as the skater’s should have paid that when they registered for their other events.  
This procedure will also apply for the other team event at Kla-How-Ya:  TEAM 
UNISON.  This is a new event but it is a team event.  Please submit the team 
member names for this event directly to the Prince Rupert Skating Club. 

 
Please let your club members/skaters know of these changes, especially the Team 
Maneuvers & Team Unison registration changes. 
 
We will continue to listen to feedback and make changes where needed.  Thank you for 
your patience during this transitional period. 
 
Sincerely on behalf of the CNC Region Board, 
 
Sandra Lenuik 
CNC Region Chair 
 
 
 


